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LAND USE AND ZONING COMMITTEE AMENDMENT

The Land Use and Zoning Committee offers the following first amendment to File No. 2015-584:
(1) On page 1, line 19, after “PUD;” insert “PUD REZONING SUBJECT TO CONDITION(S);”;
(2) On page 2, line 29, strike “described and shown in” and insert “described, shown and subject to”;

(3) On page 3, line 2, after “Town Center Exchange PUD” insert “ ,and the Development Services Memorandum, attached hereto as Exhibit 5, dated September 3, 2015 or as otherwise approved by the Planning and Development Department”; 
(4) On page 3, line 5½ insert a new Section 2 to read as follows:

“Section 2.
Rezoning Approved Subject to Condition(s). This rezoning is approved subject to the following condition(s).  Such conditions control over the written description and may only be amended through a rezoning.
(a) The subject property shall be developed with the following parking standards: 

Retail/Commercial and Restaurants: 4.0 spaces per 1,000 s.f. GLA

Office: 3.0 spaces per 1,000 s.f. GLA

Hotel: 1.0 space per room

Multifamily Residential: 1.5 spaces per dwelling unit.

(b) The subject property shall comply with Chapter 656, Part 12 – Landscape and Tree Protection Regulations of the Zoning Code or as otherwise approved by the Planning and Development Department.

(c) Upon issuance of the 1st Building Permit, a six (6’) foot chain link fence shall be installed prohibiting pedestrian access to Old Mill Branch subdivision.”; and
(5) Attach Exhibit 5.

(6) Renumber the remaining Section(s); and
(7) On page 1, line 1, amend the introductory sentence to add that the bill was amended as reflected herein.    
Form Approved:

     /s/ Susan C. Grandin_____
Office of General Counsel

Legislation Prepared By:
Susan C. Grandin
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September 3, 2015

MEMORANDUM

TO: Bruce Lewis, City Planner Supervisor
Planning and Development Department

FROM: Lisa King
Traffic Technician Senior
Subject: Town Center Exchange PUD
R-2015-0584

Upon review of the referenced application and based on the information
provided to date, the Development Services Division has the following
comments:

1. Access fo PUD shall be at existing stub outs only. There shall be no
additional accesses or relocations of accesses. There shall be no new
median cuts or relocation of median cuts.

2. Provide aright turn lane at the northernmost driveway (south of Brightman
Blvd). Turn lane shall be designed in accordance with FDOT Design
Standards Index 301.

3. Signs, fences, walls and landscaping shall be located so that horizontal
line of sight is unobstructed.

4. Development signs are not permitted in City right-of-way.

Please understand that this does not constitute approval of the design elements.
Approval of the design elements (driveway location, dimensions, roadway
geometry, traffic circulation, etc.) shall be facilitated through the 10-set and 10-
set review process. If you have any questions regarding the comment outlined
above, please call me directly at 255-8586.
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